
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0212/P

	Development Proposed:
	Porch extension at Swallow Barn, Osbaldeston Lane, Osbaldeston

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control




Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy




Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside




Policy H10 - Residential Extensions




Policy H17 - Building Conversions - Design Matters




Policy H18 - Extensions to Converted Buildings




SPG "Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings"



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	Policies G1, H10, H17, H18 and SPG “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings” – loss of barn character/adverse visual impact. 



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application seeks planning permission for an entrance porch extension to the front of the property, a semi-detached barn conversion situated in the Osbaldeston open countryside.  The proposal is of lean-to construction to be sited roughly halfway along the front elevation and having overall dimensions of approximately 3.6m x 1.8m x 2.4m to the eaves and 3.4m to the pitch.  Materials used would consist of natural stone and a blue slate roof, all to match the existing building.

Planning permission has been refused previously for a porch extension to the front of this property, albeit of different design (I refer to planning application 3/99/0095/P).  It was reasoned that the porch was out of character with this simple, former agricultural building.  In consideration of the application now before me, the issues are as before.

Policy H17 of the Local Plan makes specific reference (5.13.19 (d)) to porches on barns as contributing to complexity and loss of original character, and further, that farm buildings should be preserved in their original form without alien, urban additions.  The proposal would disrupt the uncluttered, simple front elevation thereby detracting from the original character of the building.  The visual impact on the character of the building and the appearance of the area would be particularly acute because the front elevation is so prominent when viewed from Osbaldeston Lane. 

PTO

It is for the above reasons that I recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 6 APRIL 2006





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  NO














